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Section 1:  Narrative

On Friday, January 5, 2018, at approximately 1755 hours, Deputy J. Webber (ID #3401) responded to 1585 South Carpenter
Road, Titusville, Brevard County, Florida in reference to a drowning report.  Upon his arrival, Deputy Webber made 
contact with several other Brevard County Sheriff's Office (BCSO) Deputies, who relayed that a three year-old child, 
identified as Mr. Raul Reyna Sanchez (Decedent), was found unresponsive in the swimming pool of the residence.  

Deputy Webber met with and interviewed Mr. Marvin Quezada (Reportee), the homeowner and uncle of the decedent, 
who stated he and his family were talking when they realized they had not heard or seen the child for approximately thirty
minutes.  Mr. Quezada stated he and his family members searched the residence and discovered the child in the 
swimming pool.  Mr. Quezada stated his wife, Mrs. Candy Quezada pulled their nephew from the pool and initiated 
Cardio-Pulmonary Resuscitation (CPR),  called 911 to request medical assistance.  Although he was uncertain, he 
estimated his nephew could have been in the pool between ten and thirty minutes before being discovered there, 
unresponsive.  Mr. Quezada advised Brevard County Fire Rescue (BCFR) Fire/Medics arrived and took over efforts to 
resuscitate the child.  He stated that BCFR transported their nephew to the  located at  

 prior to Deputy Webber’s arrival.

At approximately 1800 hours, Deputy Meloine (ID #4123) contacted me via the BCSO Communications Center and 
provided me with the details of the investigation.  Deputy Meloine advised me that the decedent’s parents, Mr. Raul 
Reyna Vargas (Witness) and Mrs. Marysol Sanchez-Cruz (Witness) and their three year-old son, Raul Reyna Sanchez, are 
Mexican citizens and reside at 118 North Nicolas Bravo, San Nicolas De Los Garza, Montewey, Mexico.  The family 
travelled from Mexico, to visit their family, Mr. Quezada and his family for a two week vacation.  Deputy Meloine advised 
me the child’s parents did not speak English, therefore Deputy Webber was unable to obtain a statement from the 
parents.  Deputy Meloine also informed me the child was being treated at the  at that time, with 
the intention of transporting the child to the  located in Orlando, Florida.

Deputy Meloine also advised me that Deputy Webber was at the residence, where he took digital crime scene 
photographs.  I advised Deputy Webber that I was completing a separate investigation, approximately 70 miles to the 
south, and would therefore have a delayed response.  While en route to the residence, Deputy Meloine contacted me and 
informed me the child was stable enough to transport him to the  by air.  He also 
informed me the family drove to the hospital to be with the child.  When asked, Deputy Meloine advised there were no 
signs of foul play surrounding the child being found in the swimming pool of the home.  I advised Deputy Meloine, to 
ensure the crime scene photographs were taken and loaded onto the BCSO3 Server.  I then advised Deputy Meloine that, 
once the scene was photographed, she could release the home to the family to facilitate their drive to the children’s 
hospital.   

On January 6, 2018, I called Mrs. Quezada, who advised me she and her family were still at the hospital and that the child 
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was stable but critical.  Mrs. Quezada informed me she would contact me with any change in the child’s condition.

On January 10, 2018, I spoke again with Mrs. Quezada.  She advised there was no change in the child’s condition and that 
the child’s parents were staying at the hospital with him.

On January 16, 2018, Mrs. Quezada contacted me to let me know there was no change in the child’s medical condition.

On January 23, 2018, Mrs. Quezada contacted me again and advised me the hospital medical staff determined the child 
was brain dead and only being kept alive by the hospital’s life support equipment.  She informed me the doctors 
presented the child’s parents with the information that the child would not recover from his injuries.  Mrs. Quezada stated 
that, several hours later, the child’s parents agreed with the medical staff and signed consent to have the life support 
systems stopped.  At approximately 2357 hours, the hospital staff pronounced the child deceased.

On January 24, 2018, I received the final autopsy report from the Orange County, District Nine, Medical Examiner’s Office.  
According to the report, Dr. Sara Zydowicz conducted the autopsy on January 23, 2018.  The report indicated Dr. Zydowicz 
determined the Cause of Death to be “Anoxic Encephalopathy following resuscitated cardiopulmonary arrest due to 
drowning” and listed the Manner of Death as “Accident.”

On February 8, 2018, at approximately 1000 hours, DCF Representative C. Hall conducted a Death Staffing to coordinate 
the appropriate grief counseling and follow-up actions for the decedent’s parents.  No additional BCSO follow-up was 
requested due to the accidental nature of the incident.

Section 2:  Crime Scene 

There is no crime scene associated with this supplemental report.

Section 3:  Disposition

This case is cleared and forwarded to file as information only.

Section 4:  Enclosures

1- Copy of Deputy Webber’s Case Report
2- CAD Report
3- Copy of the Orange County Medical Examiner’s Office Final Autopsy Report
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